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February 6 City Council Meeting 
 
At their regularly scheduled meeting of February 6, the City Council approved the following: 

• The Annual and Five-Year Development Impact Fee Report 
• The Rio Vista Delta Breeze Title VI Program Update 
• Appointment of a new Park and Recreation Commissioner, Chris Theroux 
• The First Reading of Ordinance No. 001-2024 that makes numerous changes to our Municipal 

Code as a result of new housing-related state laws 
• 2024 Veolia Community Funding Requests 
• Directed staff to enter into an agreement with a consultant to help the City identify the best 

funding mechanism for the recreation program 
 

For more information on these and other items, or to view the recording of the meeting, follow this link: 
Meeting Agenda, Attachments, Minutes & Video | Rio Vista California (riovistacity.com) 

Vacancies and Recruitments 

We are accepting applications for several paid positions, both full and part-time. We’re advertising on 
GovernmentJobs.com, in the Rio Vista Beacon, on Facebook and NextDoor, and on the City’s website at: 
Job Openings | Rio Vista California (riovistacity.com).  

Point-In-Time Homeless Count 

Ten (10) homeless persons were documented during the Point-in-Time (PIT) Count. The PIT Count is a 
count of sheltered and unsheltered people experiencing homelessness on a single night. The US 
Department of Housing and Urban Development requires an annual count of people experiencing 

https://www.riovistacity.com/citycouncil/page/meeting-agenda-attachments-minutes-video
https://www.riovistacity.com/jobs
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homelessness in order to qualify for funding. This number does not include “couch surfers” or those living 
in recreation vehicles connected to utilities.  

Solano Economic Development Corporation (EDC) Annual Meeting 

Mayor Kott, Vice Mayor Okamura, Public Works Director Robin Borre, and I attended the annual Solano 
EDC meeting on February 8th. During the meeting proponents for and against the California Forever 
Initiative presented their cases to hundreds of attendees.  

Rio Vista Chamber of Commerce 

On February 8th, I presented at the Rio Vista Chamber of Commerce Mixer held at the newly restored 
lobby of the Rio Vista Hotel. It is quite beautiful. We also had the opportunity to explore Clutterbug at its 
new location, where there are a lot of cute handmade items to shop for. 

Upcoming Meetings 

February 12 - Joint Exercise of Powers Agreement Meeting regarding Emergency Medical Services 

February 13 - Meeting with CalRecycle to discuss the City’s Senate Bill 1383 Corrective Action Plan 
Compliance 

February 14 - Negotiations Meeting with Mount Diablo Resource Recovery  
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